Legislative Summary
[bookmark: _GoBack]The Allegheny County Health Department (“ACHD”) has been incurring significant costs due to frequent requests for inspections at large asbestos abatement projects.  Due to these inspection costs, the ACHD has developed a more equitable asbestos abatement permit fee schedule in order to ensure that large projects pay a more proportional share of the ACHD’s costs for asbestos inspections.  Furthermore, in order to lessen the financial burden on Allegheny County’s municipalities, the proposed changes to the asbestos abatement permit fee schedule lessens the permit costs for municipalities seeking to demolish blighted asbestos-containing structures within their communities.  The additional revenue gained from the increased permit fees will be used to enhance asbestos staff efficiency with tracking software and will be used for health and safety requirements for asbestos staff.  The ACHD recommended to the Board of Health these proposed changes be implemented, and the Board of Health approved the new asbestos abatement permit fee schedule during its July 18, 2018 public meeting.
